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5 January 2023  

Sent by email: Tony.Riordan@stockton.gov.uk  

 

Dear Councillor Riordan  

Police and Crime Plan Annual Report 2021/22 

Thank you for your letter and report dated 30 November 2022 following the Police and Crime 

Panel meeting held on 15 November 2022 where I presented my Police and Crime Plan 

Annual Report for the 2021/22 period.  

I was pleased to hear that you welcomed my annual report which set out a number of my 

key achievements made since taking up office, including; 

• The appointment of a new Chief Constable – Mark Webster  

• The introduction of an enhanced police complaints model  

• Development and launch of COPA (Cleveland Online Policing App)  

• Additional investment of £4million secured by my team in support of measures to 

combat crime and support victims  

• Securing funding to create Cleveland’s first Violence Reduction Unit – known locally 

as CURV 

I am extremely proud of everything that myself and my team have achieved on behalf of the 

people of Cleveland, and I look forward to continuing this work moving forward.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Steve Turner 
Police and Crime Commissioner  
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